Minutes of the January 11, 2021 meeting of Fenwick Garden Village Board of Directors
In attendance:
Preston Keith, Judy Keith, Robert Feinberg, Lyndel Hamilton, and Bob Duncan
The meeting was called to order by President Preston Keith.
Judy Keith made a motion to accept the minutes of the December 14, 2020 meeting the motion was seconded by Robert Feinberg and the minutes were approved.
The treasurer’s report was presented by Robert Feinberg and a motion was made by Lyndel Hamilton to accept the report and seconded by Bob Duncan and the treasurer’s report was approved.
There was a discussion that the gates to FGV were constantly being vandalized and that it was important to get the cameras at the gates installed if we were going to identify the persons committing the vandalizing and hopefully to put an end to the activity
It was reported that there were 2 parking violations and one sprinkler violation since the December meeting. The parking violations were repeat violations. The question was asked whether the homeowners being fined are paying the fines, and the answers is that the perpetrators are paying the fines.
New business:
There was a discussion about the FGV HOA website and the fact that the website has been on a homeowner’s social media site and that it will be removed to another location independent of any homeowner’s social media environment. Robert agreed to looking into reestablishing and maintaining the site.
Old Business:
We need to secure an agreement with an internet service provider for recording and maintaining the recording of activity at the gate internet service for the gate on 164th.   A bid has been obtained from T-Mobile for internet service. The cost is $109 per month. The Board has voted to accept the bid and to enter into an agreement with T-Mobile for the necessary service.
Lyndel Hamilton made a motion to adjourn and Bob Duncan seconded the motion.  The motion was agreed to and the meeting was adjourned.

